## <u>Примерная итоговая контрольная работа по английскому языку за курс 7 класса</u> 2024-2025 учебный год

**Цель устного экзамена** – контроль образовательных достижений учащихся по чтению, полному пониманию текста, говорению, а также выявление уровня владения лексико-грамматическими навыками.

### Структура работы

#### Билет №1

- 1. Прочитайте текст №1 и ответьте на вопросы.
- 2. Подготовьте отрывок для контрольного чтения.
- 3. Подготовьте высказывание по теме: «School system in Russia.»

# Tekct №1 A LEGEND ROBIN HOOD AND THE SILVER ARROW

Many years ago there lived a man in England whose name was Robin Hood. All the poor people of England loved Robin because he always helped them. But the rich people wanted to kill Robin because he took money from them and gave it to poor people.

Once the sheriff of a big town decided to catch Robin Hood and kill him. He invited all the best archers of England to a shooting contest in his town and promised to give the best archer a silver arrow. The sheriff knew that Robin Hood was a very good shot. He also knew that Robin and his men had green coats on and he hoped to recognize them.

Robin's friends told him about the contest. They decided to put on red coats instead of green ones and to take part in the contest. A lot of people came to the contest. The sheriff looked for men in green coats but he did not see them. There were a lot of people in black, in red, in brown, in yellow, but there was nobody in green. The sheriff was very angry but he couldn't do anything.

The contest was over, and the best shot in red won the silver arrow. It was Robin Hood himself, but the sheriff didn't recognize him. On his way home Robin Hood sent an arrow with a letter into the sheriff's window. The letter said: "Robin Hood thanks the sheriff for the silver arrow."

archer - лучник, стрелок из лука contest - состязание recognize – узнавать

### **Answer the questions:**

- 1. Why did poor people love Robin Hood?
- 2. What did the sheriff decide to do once?
- 3. Whom did he invite to the contest?
- 4. Did the sheriff know that Robin Hood was a good shot?

- 5. Why did he hope to recognize Robin?
- 6. Who told Robin about the contest?

### Перечень тем для устного экзамена 7 класс:

- 1. School uniform: pluses and minuses.
- 2. School system in Russia.
- 3. Animals are in danger (Endangered animals).
- 4. Russia is my country.
- 5. Pocket money.
- 6. Holidays and festivals in English-speaking countries.
- 7. Australia.
- 8. Part time jobs.
- 9. Volunteering.
- 10. The world of English.
- 11.My best friend.
- 12. Computers in our life.